
From: Suzanne
To: -- City Council
Cc: -- City Clerk
Subject: Say “No” to plastic sports turf at Petaluma Parks
Date: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 4:21:01 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Council members—

 I urge you to place a hold on the 2007-crafted plan to install "forever chemical" ("PFAS")
plastic sports turf at East Washington and Lucchesi Parks. These projects were initiated some
time ago -- but the plastic grass has not yet gone in. Please stop and revaluate. We need to re-
think this old plan given recent science and multi-million-dollar lawsuits being filed due to
PFAS serious public health and environmental damages.

Thank you, 
Suzanne Clarke 




